# PRIMET PRIMARY SCHOOL

Tatton Street, Colne. BB8 8JE Telephone: 01282 864607 www.primet.lancs.sch.uk



Thursday 16th April 2020

Dear Parents and Carers,

I am delighted to welcome you to Primet Primary School and all it has to offer. It is a great school which has your child at its heart and we want to do the best for your child every day. Following your offer of a place for your child at our school, please find below further information concerning your child's admission in September 2020.

As you will be aware our normal school arrangerments will be slightly changed due to the Covid 19 situation in the country. At the moment school is open for children of key workers, and the remainder of the pupils are at home, accessing their school learning on line with support from school staff.

We are hoping to hold our **Welcome Meeting for Reception Intake Parents** before the end of July. We will also arrange **Transition Day** sessions for your child to visit school, meet the Reception Class staff and meet the other children in their class. These will be dependent on the advice from the government in relation to the current Covid 19 national situation. (Please see over for additional arrangements.)

At the **Welcome Meeting for Reception Parents** you will meet the Head teacher, the Deputy Head teacher and Reception Class staff. During this meeting we will provide you and your child with helpful information to prepare for school. For this meeting you need to bring the following documents:

- Birth certificate
- Passport/ID card
- Proof of address

This information will be copied and kept in your child's records. In the event that this meeting is delayed, we will forward information by post instead.

In the meantime we would like to invite you to join our online school community. Visit our school website <a href="www.primet.lancs.sch.uk">www.primet.lancs.sch.uk</a> and select the **Our Learning** tab. Select **Home Learning** and you will find a selection of resources, activities and competitions which you are welcome to join in. The **Year Reception Intake 2020** tab has information and resources specific to your child's class including an introduction to their teacher, Ms Gleave. Your child is welcome to join in any of the activities and competitions that can be found on the home learning page. Please see your child's class page on the website for further details.

In the meantime if you need any further information or have any queries about admission to school, please do not hesitate to get in touch. Your can email me <a href="head@primet.lancs.sch.uk">head@primet.lancs.sch.uk</a> or can contact the school office on sbm@primet.lancs.sch.uk. Please email the school office confirming the name of your child if you are happy for us to add you to our email contact list to keep you updated on activities and competitions.

We look forward to meeting you and your child and welcoming you to our school community.

Yours sincerely

Christopher Holmes Head teacher

Together we care, believe, learn and achieve.

# Diary dates for children new to Reception classes September 2020

## June

Open afternoon at school from 1pm to look around at the school in action.

#### July

Transition Day. Your child will be given a morning or and afternoon slot whereby they can come and have a taster of school life.

### **Home visits**

We will arrange to visit you at home to complete some paper work and gather all the information about you and your child so the transition into school will be as easy as possible. The meeting is also there for you to discuss any issues or concerns about starting school in September 2020. You will get a letter detailing the date and time for the meeting.